


[bookmark: _Hlk109915021][bookmark: _Hlk109914886][bookmark: _Hlk109914786]MINUTES OF GREAT WILBRAHAM PARISH COUNCIL HIGHWAYS, TRANSPORT AND CYCLEWAYS COMMITTEE 
MEETING NUMBER 2
Held at Wilbraham’s Memorial Hall on 13th December 2022.  
Present: Councillor Hilary Burton; Councillor Chris Page; Councillor Sam Dhaliwal;  Councillor James Harmer; David Richer. 
Members: 4  Quorum 3
Clerk: Mrs S Chambers-Turner	
[bookmark: _Hlk110182709]Meeting opened at 7.30pm
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Councillor Kolind
2. MEMBERS DECLARATION OF INTEREST FOR ITEMS ON THE AGENDA & REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATION
None .
3. WELCOME TO THE COMMITTEE
Councillor Dhaliwal welcomed members to the first formal meeting of the Highways, Transport and Cycleways Committee (HTCC) as a wider group.   David Richer has joined the group as a representative of the TWG.   Although members from different group within the community have been invited to join at present no one else has come forward to join the formal committee, but members have come forward to join the sub-committee focusing on the Local Highways Improvement Scheme. 
4. TWG
Since the last meeting of the Highways, Transport and Cycleways Committee, Councillor Dhaliwal and Councillor Kolind have stepped down from the TWG as it could be regarded as a conflict of interest.   The TWG have been informed accordingly.  
5. LOCAL HIGHWAYS IMPROVEMENT SCHEME (LHI)
The sub committee have recommended two options for the Local Highways Improvement scheme, one being double yellow lines outside of the Carpenters Arms and a corresponding set on the opposite side of the road.    The other being the T-Junction signage at the bottom of Mill Road.  It was suggested that double yellow lines would cost in the region of £3700 and the signage around £500.   Both were discussed by the HTCC in detail and it was decided that the sign could potentially be funded as part of a privately funded LHI if Highways were unable to replace the sign.   Therefore, it was proposed by Councillor Page, seconded by Councillor Burton and resolved that the Parish Council would make an application to have double yellow lines outside the Carpenters Arms.   It was however, discussed that before any application is made, the pub, neighbours and residents should be consulted.  Arrangements will be made to speak in person with the neighbours, Clerk will contact the pub and when this has been completed a post will be put on the website.  

6. GREATER CAMBRIDGE PARTNERSHIP
Contact has been made with the surrounding parishes for a combined response to the Greater Cambridge Partnership consultation.   Stow-cum-Quy, Swaffham Bulbeck, and Bottisham have all responded to say they would be happy to take part.   Other responses are awaited.  In the meantime it was discussed and agreed that Great Wilbraham should make an individual response to the consultation Action: Councillor Burton will draft the response and circulate.  A meeting is due to take place on 19th December in Burwell where the GCP will be meeting with members of the AtoB1102 group, Great Wilbraham Parish Council have been invited to attend.  Councillor Burton and Councillor Page will attend.  
7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
To be confirmed. 
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